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PTFA Annual General Meeting
Monday 13th February 2017
Chair person’s report
Finally, we made it to the AGM, a little later than normal but we have to make sure we are quorate at all times and if that isn’t possible then we have to rearrange. However we are and firstly what a wonderful 15months we have had working together to enhance the learning experiences of our children.
I would like to say thank you to all PTFA members, parents and carer’s and school staff for their incredible support which has been provided to run numerous events and attending those events which makes the fundraising happen, it has been a privilege and an honour to work alongside you all.
Today’s AGM will primarily be used to allow existing officer’s to stand down and the election of new officers to roles.  
Unfortunately we do not have an accurate financial statement due to Lloyds bank switching us to a paperless system for our bank statements. The missing bank statements have been requested and the report will be sent out in due course.
Summary of events and fundraising:
November 2015 brought the election of your new committee; Amanda Johnson, Sandra Higgins, Caroline Constable and Sam Newey all elected as your trustees for 2015/2016.
Since then we have had
· Two very successful Christmas fairs, these are always so very well attended and much loved by our families. A special mention to Sandra and her team who went solo this year with the Christmas Fair and of course to Tracey Smith who transforms the grotto into an amazing winter wonderland that Santa enjoy coming too year on year. We are so very lucky.
· A super Olympic summer fair was held and again the weather was very kind to us. My personal favourite time during the fair was the dog display…are we having them again this year or doing our own? With that said we are bang in the middle of organising this year’s summer fair and our summer fair for 2018…how’s that for forward planning!
· More successful surprise rooms. These take place for Christmas, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. I would like to thank Kay Melia, Jo Roper and their helpers for sourcing, shopping, wrapping and selling the presents. These surprise rooms were always a favourite time for my children as I am sure they are for yours, it is wonderful that the children have an opportunity to purchase their loved ones a gift at these times. Running in parallel to the surprise rooms are the Class Fundraising ideas run by Samantha Howard. These have been extremely popular over the year, and teething problems during the first time we used them have been ironed out now with the collaboration with school and the class teachers. Thank you Sam.
· Numerous school discos which have become a glow stick festival and thankfully we have now found a supply that doesn’t have a whistle! And queuing for sweets is becoming a thing of the past with the 50p sweet bags. Thank you to all involved.
· A new families coffee afternoon, welcoming all the families in reception with refreshments and cake whilst the children took part in gingerbread decorating. It was a lovely event that showed our new families what a loving and caring community St Wilfrid’s is.
· Fun and frolics at a Barn Dance, again the weather was kind to us and the event was well attended. The children had tons of fun with the hay bales outside. Thank you to all involved.
· Catwalk strutting at St Wilfrid’s Fashion Show and a chance to grab a bargain. A brilliant evening full of fun, fizz and fashion. The queue to purchase garments was nearly the length of the hall, thank you everyone for making it such a successful event.
· Served endless teas, coffees, biscuits and mince pies at the Christmas performances , thank you to those who helped and to the parents who were very generous in their donations
But being part of the PTFA is not all about the events that we put on, it is also about the enhancements that we bring to your children’s time at St Wilfrid’s.
This last 15 months has seen us help school in the following ways
· We have purchased 30 laptops to aid school to meet their ICT requirements
· We helped to remove the old climbing frame which was condemned
· We have (again) tidied the porta-cabin out.
· We provided First News and Sing-up Subscriptions for the whole school
· We made sure our young people were suitably water during sports day by providing cup drinks and bottle water
· We helped our Yr6 students relax after a gruelling week of SATs exams by providing a party for their lunch
· Every year we are committed to funding the Creative Arts project that Year 6 take part in. Last year I was privileged to watch our Yr6 students take part in The Tempest at the Grange Theatre, it was, as always a moving performance, one that leaves lasting memories.
· Each year we ensure that our Year 6 students that are leaving us feel special by providing them with a Year Book (thank you to Lisa Kain-Duncan and Lee Deakin who did an amazing job of the year book this time – it is a time consuming job) and a Year 6 leavers party on the last day of the summer term.
· We have made lasting memories to all of our children especially when we put on events such as the Christmas and Summer Fairs.


MAD update:

Special mentions:
Our Young PTA. These guys are an amazing bunch of children and I use the word bunch very loosely! Every month they come to meetings with enthusiasm and excitement, they are so keen and they have so many ideas. Last year they supported JDRF, a charity that is dedicated to funding type 1 diabetes research. This year they have successful supported the Oliver King foundation and with a final donation from Redrow, the defibrillator is in school and all staff are trained in the use of it. Well done guys, your parents should be super proud of you. If you want to see what being a PTFA volunteer is all about come to one of their meetings especially when we have a fair coming up….these guys think right outside of the box!  Big thank you to Sam Newey, Kay Melia, Kim Griffiths, Deb Deakin, Sarah Savage, Michelle Kelly, Tracey Smith and Samantha Howard for the commitment to these children
I would like to take this opportunity to recognise a PTFA member who has made an outstanding contribution to school life this year. This year that award goes Sandra Higgins, well done Sandra.
I would like to take this opportunity and thanks Sandra, Caroline and Sam for their continued commitment to St Wilfrid’s PTFA
Final thank you…  I would like to thank all PTFA members for everything they have done.  It doesn’t matter how many meetings you can and can’t come to – the important part is the contributions you make.  Please know that everything you do touches each and every one of our children in some way during their school life and you are enhancing their experiences by being YOU!  I’m so grateful.  I would like to extend my thanks to Mrs Weir, Tracy Smith and all the staff who turn out to events and meetings. You allow us to be creative yet provide us with the guidance we need.  Thank you.  And finally last but not least thank you to all our parents and carer’s who attend events and support the PTFA.  Without the fundraising you support us with none of this would be a success. 
Treasurer’s Report
To follow. Unfortunately Lloyds have stopped sending statements for the account due to some letters being returned to sender, AJ has requested missing statements.
Formal rotation of roles.
· Resignation of Amanda Johnson (Chair)
· Resignation of Caroline Constable (Treasurer)
· Resignation of Sandra Higgins (Secretary)
· Resignation of Sam Newey (Co-opted Trustee)
Nominations for new committee
· Nominations received for chair of PTFA –Sandra Higgins.  No other nominations have been received does anybody wish to nominate themselves?

Who will propose Sandra as chair? Samantha Howard
Who will second this? Rachel Alderton

· Nominations received for treasurer of PTFA – Amanda Johnson.  No other nominations have been received does anybody wish to nominate themselves?

Who will propose Amanda as treasurer? Shelia Frampton-Rawlings
Who will second this? Kay Melia

· Nominations received for secretary of PTFA – Samantha Howard.  No other nominations have been received does anybody wish to nominate themselves?

Who will propose Samantha as secretary? Amanda Leigh
Who will second this? Shelia Frampton-Rawlings

· The PTFA wishes Sam Newey to continue to be a trustee of our charity given her experience and her role as lead for Young PTFA.  This will support the continuity of the charity.

Who will propose Sam be co-opted as trustee? Lisa Kain-Duncan
[bookmark: _GoBack]Who will second this? Tracey Smith
Thank you all for attending the AGM.  The meeting is now closed.  Congratulations to our new committee.
Date of the next meeting 
Monday 13th March 2017 7.30pm at school
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